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August 14, 2024 

 

Linda D. Stender, Acting Executive Director  

Union County Utilities Authority 

1499 US Highway One 

Rahway, New Jersey 07065 

 

Dear Ms. Stender: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Union County District Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated July 22, 

2024. This amendment to the County Plan proposes plan inclusion of both a change in the address 

of and increase in the authorized capacity of average daily tonnage (based upon a seven-day week) 

of food waste and other organic material (“substrate”) delivered by truck to Linden Renewable 

Energy, LLC (“LRE”). The plan inclusion proposes to change the address of Linden Renewable 

Energy, LLC from Block 587, Lot 8.02, 4900 Tremley Point Road in the City of Linden to Block 

587, Lot 8.02, 5000 Tremley Point Road in the City of Linden. Additionally, the request proposes 

a ten (10) percent increase in daily average substrate deliveries to the Facility, from an average of 

1400 tons per day to 1540 tons per day (based upon a seven-day week), with a maximum limit of 

1,540 tons per day delivered by truck, and with no change to the maximum daily tonnage capacity 

of 2,200 tons. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the plan inclusion of the address and delivery capacity 

breakdown for a facility in the Union County Solid Waste Management Plan can be accomplished 

via administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan address and capacity breakdown changes are 

hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6:11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 

http://www.nj.gov/dep

